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Dear Sigma Members, 

The board of directors met on Monday, 22 October 2018 via conference call. Following are the 
outcomes and announcements from that meeting. 

FY18 Combined Auditor’s Report and Letter 
A representative from Greenwalt, CPAs reviewed the auditor’s FY 2018 report and letter with 
the board. The Corporate Audit and Accountability Committee (CAAC) and subsidiary boards 
reviewed the audit materials prior to the call. The board approved the audit as presented. 
 
Global Strategy Summit – Geneva, Switzerland - 11-12 October 2018 
Summit attendees gave an overview of the meeting. Its purpose, from Sigma’s vantage point, 
was to develop a foundation for collaborative engagement with key nursing and midwifery 
organizations. The Strategy Summit was successful, and attendees are optimistic for future 
collaborations. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

Beth Baldwin Tigges, PhD, RN, PNP, BC  
2017-2019 President  

Safiya George Dalmida, PhD, APRN-BC 
2017-2019 Secretary 


